22 February 2001

Northwest Power Planning Council

Attention: Kendra Phillips

Response to ISRP

851 SE 6th Avenue, Suite 1100

Portland, OR 97204

Email: kphillips@nwppc.org

Re: Project #24016 [Kootenai River Subbasin Stakeholders Symposium]

ISRP Comment: “A response is needed that better defines project focus and justifies the budget”; “the focus of this symposium is less clear.  What would be the focus of the stakeholders meetings?”

KRN response:


The proposed symposium(s) will focus on information exchange between all the multiple-users (i.e. forestry, hydroelectric, development, agriculture, recreation etc.) within Canada, Idaho and Montana.  We would like to provide an atmosphere that would foster open dialogue between multiple-users in order to avoid “reinventing the wheel”.  Several focus areas we intend incorporate into the symposium are 1) identification of critical areas within the Kootenai River watershed for restoration and rehabilitation efforts, 2) assisting landowners and other private businesses in maintaining and improving their economic stability while stabilizing and improving the natural resources, 3) providing continuing education opportunities for researchers and other interested parties, 4) providing information exchange through presentations and publications about natural resource-related activities throughout the subbasin, and 5) increasing stakeholder awareness of the KRN as a leadership group.  Depending upon the response to preliminary questionnaires sent to potential participants and from evaluations of the prior years’ symposiums, the primary focus of each symposium will be determined on an annual basis. 


In response to the comment pertaining to the budget: Following submittal of this proposal, the KRN has taken a closer look at the proposed budget and we have also explored additional avenues for partnership funding.  We have been able to decrease the amount needed for the planning and design phase, the construction and implementation phase and for the operation and maintenance phase. We have also located potential matching funds through partnerships with the Kootenai Tribe of Idaho (water quality division), various other federal and state agencies, through grant funding for which the KRN has applied and through solicitation of funds from private industries and organizations throughout the basin.  Therefore, we have been able to decrease our requested funding amount from $51,450 to $37,450 for the first year with a 5% annual increase for consecutive years.  The total requested budget for the 2002-2006 span would then be $221,417 instead of $284,295.

ISRP Comment: “it (the proposal) does not cite the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Program”

KRN response:


The mission statement of the KRN is to “involve stakeholders in the protection and restoration of the chemical, physical and biological integrity of the Kootenai River Basin waters” while also providing for multiple-use activities.  This mission is directly in line with the vision of the Columbia River Basin Fish and Wildlife Program which is to provide for an “ecosystem that sustains an abundant, productive, and diverse community of fish and wildlife….by protecting and restoring the natural ecological functions, habitats and biological diversity of the Columbia River Basin” (NWPPC 2000).  The Northwest Power Planning Council recognizes that achieving these broad objectives is not the sole responsibility of the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Program nor the Bonneville Power Administration.  Therefore, complementary actions by other governmental agencies and funding sources (i.e. state, federal and provincial government agencies, private foundations, organizations, industry and landowners) will be needed for these objectives to be fully achieved.  The KRN intends to facilitate this process in the Kootenai River Basin through hosting an annual stakeholders symposium and continuing education activities that will focus on increasing awareness, improving communication among stakeholders, prioritizing restoration and rehabilitation activities, encouraging coordination of efforts, and encouraging basin-wide participation by private citizens, organizations and businesses in the drive to sustain, restore and rehabilitate natural resources.

ISRP Comment:  “ The sponsors should consider coordinating with the lake Roosevelt Forum for the continuing education activities”

KRN response: 


After contacting Alison Squier of the Lake Roosevelt Forum it has become apparent that the focus area for the LRF resident fish symposium is province-wide whereas the focus area for the Kootenai River stakeholders symposium is more centralized within the Kootenai River subbasin.  Therefore, in order to keep the Kootenai River symposium focused on the Kootenai River subbasin, it would not be advisable to centralize a location and combine the two programs.  However, the KRN and LRF will coordinate efforts to conduct their symposiums and continuing education activities in order to avoid overlap and to learn from each other’s experiences.

ISRP Comment:  “Could the KRN evolve into a watershed council?”


Based on input from KRN members, a common goal among stakeholders in the Kootenai River basin is to apply the ecosystem approach in order to link environmental, economic and community components in the basin and to create a balance between them.  In attempting to implement the ecosystem approach, the KRN (through its diverse membership) has begun to foster a participatory multi-stakeholder process to consensually establish ecosystem goals and objectives that describe the desired state of ecosystem health in the Kootenai River basin.  We have attempted to provide Kootenai River ecosystem stakeholders with a common knowledge base and information about the issues under consideration.  We have also provided them with the opportunity to participate in and provide input for ongoing activities.  The KRN has been called to review projects and provide comments based on scientifically sound information.  Through this approach we have been able to provide neutral yet biologically sound input to basin-wide activities.  Although the KRN has historically maintained an open membership (meaning anyone can be a member without specific requirements), we are presently considering specific requirements for membership.  We also operate under stated bylaws with an appointed board and elected officials.  With that said, it appears that, although it is a relatively young organization, the KRN may already be functioning as a pseudo watershed council.  As we become more visual in the basin we will be able to draw support from an increasing number of agencies, businesses, citizens and organizations in order to increase the diversity of our group.  As a result, we will be better able to fill our role as a watershed council by providing for the diverse needs of all stakeholders and the ecosystem within the Kootenai River basin.
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